
 
 
 
 
 
 

SUMMER NEWSLETTER 11 – 05.07.2024 
 
Hi everyone, 
Great to see that our traditional summer weather is back today.  I was a bit worried that it was too 
sunny for too long – nice to be back to normal! 
 
We have had such a lovely week with: Year 4 art gallery, the Year 3 music show, the simply 
amazing Evening of Cornish music, a veg patch trip for the nurture group and even a trip to Camel 
Creek for Year 6.  How can all of this be squeezed into one week?  And we’ve still got the Year 3 
Aquarium Sleepover to come this evening yet! 
 
It is obviously a crazy busy time at school at this time of year, but we are so pleased with all of the 
memories that are being created for the children, and all of the additional things that they are able 
to enjoy.  Long may this continue! 
 
Have a great weekend everyone (only 2 weeks and 3 days of school get ups left – that’s 13 days). 
 
Take care 
 
Mr. H 
 
Football 
As if being champions in the girls’ football wasn’t enough, we are now champions with the boys 
too!  I am so proud that Mr. Rockett has led two wonderful groups of children to success this 
season.  Well done.  Just wait until you see the new football kit we’re getting! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Lunches Next Week 
There are a few menu changes next week (week beginning 08.07.24 – Week 3 on the menu).  
 
Monday - Chicken (Red)/Quorn burger (Green) 
Tuesday - Burgers (Red) instead of pasta bake  
Wednesday - Pizza (Pepperoni is red, Margherita is Green) for transition day. 
Thursday and Friday remain the same.   
Please order accordingly on Sunday evening. I have scheduled a text to be sent out at 7.00pm on 
Sunday evening to remind you of this. Thank you. 
 
Federation 
Just for your information, the two governing boards from Carbeile and Fourlanesend unanimously 
voted to proceed with the federation proposal.  This is after the 30-day consultation period had 
ended.  We are now on the lookout for parent governors if anyone is interested.  Please collect a 
form from reception, or complete the one that was emailed out.  Thank you. 
 
Attendance 
It is very important to note that attendance will be properly cranking up a notch from September.   
Specifically, the changes are: 
 

1. A new national threshold of 10 unauthorised sessions for any reason (equivalent to 5 
school days) within a rolling 10 school week period for which a penalty notice must 
be considered. A penalty fine can be issued for any combination of unauthorised absences 
over a 10- week rolling period. They can be consecutive or non-consecutive and can span 
over two terms 

2. An increase in the penalty fine from £60 to £80 if paid in 21 days. If the fine is not 
paid by the first 21 days, it will rise to £160 if paid within 28 days of being issued 

3. If a 2nd penalty fine is issued to the same parent for the same child within a 3-year 
rolling period, the fine will automatically rise to £160 with no option to pay the lower 
rate of £80 

4. If a parent then commits a third offence in a 3-year rolling period, the local authority 
will need to consider options available to us to improve attendance. This will include 
a consideration to prosecute under section 444 of the Education Act 1996 

5. The current penalty notice warning letter used for unauthorised absence (not 
holiday) will be changed to a Notice to Improve 
 

For an example, if two parents were to take two children on holiday during term time and it 
exceeded 5 days, they would instantly incur a £320 fine (£80 per child, per parent).  Even if both 
parents do not go on the holiday, the other parent not attending can also be fined unless they 
make it clear that they are against the holiday taking place.  This would double for a second 
incident, and move to prosecution for a third.   
 
This also applies to any absences that the school deems as unauthorised, for example any 
unexplained absences.   
 
Unfortunately, in line with DfE requirements, Carbeile has to follow these guidelines but we will 
continue to have a very open conversation with parents to give them chance to improve situations 
before any action is taken.   
 
Year 6 Play  
Just to let all Year 6 parents know that tickets for the show will be available to collect from Monday 
8th July at reception.  For now there is a limit of 2 tickets per child please.  Extra tickets will 
become available when we know all parents have collected their preferred choice.  I can’t wait to 
see what they throw at us (literally) this time. 
 



 
Dates for your diary: 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

SUMMER  

Monday 8th July Cooking Demo at 3.30pm 

Wednesday 10th July 
Transition Day where all children move to their new class for the 
day. Year 6 to TCC in uniform 

Thursday 11th July Summer Term Reports to Parents 

Friday 12th July Summer Fayre (Year 6 Fiver Challenge) 

Friday 12th July Year 6 Sleepover 

Tuesday 16th July Year 6 End of Year Play, 6.00pm 

Wednesday 17th July Year 6 End of Year Play, 6.00pm 

Thursday 18th July Parents’ Evening 

Monday 22nd July Year 6 Colour Run 

Wednesday 24th July LAST DAY OF SUMMER TERM 

Thursday 25th July SUMMER HOLIDAYS START 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


